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SCIT Report/Recommendations 
November 10, 2021 

 
1. Kirkwood Children’s House Speeding Concern Follow up – Kirkwood Police placed a speed trailer 

on West Washington between Geyer and Sugar Creek. The average speed of all vehicles were 
19.5 mph. The 85% percentile was 25 mph, which matches the posted speed limit of 25 mph.  
 

2. Ann and Couch Edge Marker Sign Removal Follow up – No crashes have been reported at Ann 
and Couch in the last 10 year. Therefore, the SCIT recommends removal of the Edge Marker 
delineators at the intersection of Ann and Couch. 
 

3. Van Buren and Adams Traffic Study Request – This request is to complete a traffic study at the 2 
way stop controlled intersection of Van Buren and West Adams to increase safety of 
pedestrians, bicyclists, and vehicles crossing Adams. It is important to note that Adams is owned 
and maintained by St. Louis County. SCIT has recommended that St. Louis County complete the 
traffic study as any improvements would need to be on St. Louis County’s right of way. On 
12/7/2021 a request for a traffic study was sent to St. Louis County.  
 

4. City Hall Parking Lot – The City is starting a design to increase the number of parking spaces in 
the City Hall/Police Station parking lot. The design is to include 10 spaces for electric charging 
spaces. 
 

5. 202 W Argonne Street Parking – This is a request to review the possibility of amending the 
parking in front of 202 W Argonne to 15 minute parking instead of 2 hour parking. Discussion 
was held that the Special Business District and the proposed Down by the Station should have 
input on this decision. SCIT will discuss at their next meeting in December after this entities have 
reviewed. 
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